Troon Community Meeting

DATE: Tuesday, 11 February 2020

TIME: 6:30 pm

PLACE: The Emerald Centre,

450 Gipsy Lane, Leicester LE5 0TB

Ward Councillors

Councillor Diane Cank Councillor Ashiedu Joel

Conduct Guidance

The behaviour of people at ward community meetings is important to the success of the meeting. Everyone attending today's meeting is kindly asked to comply with the following arrangements:

- Respect the views of others
- Keep to the Agenda
- · One person speaks at a time
- Keep disruption to the minimum (mobile phones on silent) and no side discussions

If anyone does not comply with the guidance, they may be warned that they may be asked to leave the meeting.

Making Meetings Accessible to All

Access – Meetings are held in a variety of community venues. We will only hold meetings in venues where there is suitable access for wheelchairs. If you have any concerns about accessing a venue by wheelchair, please contact the Democratic Support Officer on the number given below. If you feel you may not be able to hear what's being discussed at a meeting please contact the Democratic Support Officer on the number below.

Braille / Audio tape / Translation

If you require this please contact the Democratic Support Officer (production times will depend upon equipment/facility availability).

Social Media - The Council is committed to transparency and supports efforts to record and share reports of proceedings of public meetings through a variety of means, including social media. If you wish to film proceedings at a meeting please let us know as far in advance as you can so that it can be considered by the Chair of the meeting who has the responsibility to ensure that the key principles set out below are adhered to at the meeting.

Key Principles. In recording or reporting on proceedings you are asked:

- ✓ to respect the right of others to view and hear debates without interruption:
- ✓ to ensure that the sound on any device is fully muted;
- ✓ where filming, to only focus on those people actively participating in the meeting;
- ✓ where filming, to (via the Chair of the meeting) ensure that those present are aware that they may be filmed and respect any requests to not be filmed

1. INTRODUCTIONS

Councillors will elect a Chair for the meeting.

The Chair will introduce those present and make any necessary announcements.

The Chair and any other Councillors who are present will make any declarations of interest as required by the Councillors' Code of Conduct.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

3. ACTION LOG OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Appendix A

The Action Log for the last meeting, held on 12 November 2019, is attached for information and discussion

4. WARD COUNCILLORS' FEEDBACK

Ward Councillors will provide an update on local ward issues

5. LOCAL POLICING UPDATE

Leicestershire Police will be at the meeting to provide an update on police issues in the Ward

6. NEIGHBOURHOOD HOUSING UPDATE

A Housing Officer will be at the meeting to provide an update on housing issues in the Ward

7. HIGHWAYS UPDATE

Highways officers will be at the meeting to provide an update on highways issues in the Ward

8. CITY WARDEN UPDATE

The City Warden will give an update on issues in the Ward

9. WARD COMMUNITY BUDGET

Councillors are reminded that under the Council's Code of Conduct they should declare any interest they may have in budget applications.

An update will be given on the Ward Community Budget.

10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Help us to make improvements!

Please help us to improve Community Meetings by filling in an **Evaluation sheet** to let us know what you thought of the meeting. Thank you.

For further information, please contact

Anita Clarke, Ward Community & Engagement Officer (tel: 0116 454 6576) (e-mail: anita.clarke@leicester.gov.uk)

Or

Elaine Baker, Democratic Support Officer (tel: 0116 454 6355) (e-mail: elaine.baker@leicester.gov.uk)

www.leicester.gov.uk/communitymeetings

Contact address:

Third Floor – Granby Wing, City Hall, 115 Charles Street, Leicester, LE1 1FZ

Appendix A

TROON COMMUNITY MEETING

TUESDAY, 12 NOVEMBER 2019

Held at: The Emerald Centre, 450 Gipsy Lane, Leicester LE5 0TB

ACTION LOG

Present:

Councillor Cank Councillor Joel

NO.	<u>ITEM</u>	ACTION REQUESTED AT MEETING			
12.	INTRODUCTIONS	Councillor Cank, in the Chair, welcomed all present. There were no Declarations of Interest.			
13.	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE	There were no apologies for absence.			
14.	ACTION LOG OF PREVIOUS MEETING	The Action Log of the meeting held on 30 July 2019 was agreed as a correct record. The following updates on actions were reported and noted: Noticeboards The noticeboards funded from the Ward Community Budget had been ordered although only three of the four originally sought were to be bought and installed. It was clarified that difficulties had been experienced in gaining permission to install a noticeboard at the proposed location in Woodgreen Road. Fly-tipping / Fly-posting Problems persisted with fly tipping in the Ward, particularly at the rear of units at the Barkby Road Industrial Estate. It was noted that the fly posting on the railings at Fairfax Road had been removed. Anti-Social Behaviour Problems of anti-social behaviour in and around Grosvenor Court had recurred and Councillors had referred the issues to the			

Parking on Sandfield Close

Parking problems at Sandfield Close, which were heightened when the car park at the Life Abundant Pentecostal Church reached capacity, had been explored further. The increase in on-street parking had caused concern and it was noted that the car park at the Three Kilns Public House was often chained off to prevent its use. It was noted that some mis-use of the car park in the past and the dumping of rubbish had led to the owners' unwillingness to open the public house car park to general use.

15. WARD COUNCILLORS' FEEDBACK

Councillors provided the following updates on their recent activities in the Ward:

Councillor Cank reported that:

- Football goalposts had been installed in Craven Park although pitches had not been marked out due to inclement weather. It was noted that the goalposts were not full-size as they were intended to be used by youngsters.
- Bollards to prevent inconsiderate parking were being considered at several locations, since the success of the schemes at Essex Road/Hampden Road/Gypsy Lane. Locations for similar schemes were being evaluated, including the junction of Fairfax Road and Essex Road.
- The complex process in arranging residents parking schemes and the annual cost of permits was noted. It was confirmed that there was a need for a lengthy consultation exercise and a large number of locations across the city were already currently waiting evaluation. Pavement parking schemes were under evaluation at the Harrison Road area.

Councillor Joel reported that:

 Representations from residents had been received concerning poor internet access. Meetings had been convened with Council officers to alleviate the problems. It was accepted that when the houses had been built as new estates the need for a suitable internet connection was not made a condition of their approval.

16. **LOCAL POLICING** As a Police representative was unable to attend, no UPDATE update was given. It was noted that a patchwalk had been organised by the Police involving Councillors to deliver a plan aimed at tackling anti-social and nuisance behaviour across several Wards. The recent knife amnesty and improvements to the lighting and grounds maintenance of problem areas were noted. It was considered that although those recent initiatives had led to a reduction in reported incidents, the problem of displacement meant that the issues often continued at other locations. **17**. **HIGHWAYS ISSUES** All to note: Since the previous meeting: Double yellow lines had been added at Wood Green Road in the vicinity of the shops as part of a recent scheme. It was expected that parking problems would be reduced. The road surfacing works at Fairfax Road and Essex Road had been completed by a utility contractor. o Problems with the tree roots in Hugget Close had been investigated and although no footway issues were evident the resident had been consulted and kept informed of the actions. In response to reports of overgrown trees obstructing signs on Red Hill Way, the trees had been cut back. There was a need to review the location of speed signs on Victoria Road East, as they were either not working or obscured by trees. It was considered that a relocation of the sign adjacent to Cordelia Close was necessary. There was a request to install pedestrian crossings at Barky Thorpe Road and Humberstone Lane, following representations made by parents who needed a safer crossing to a nursery school. The previous request to install a crossing adjacent to the Tesco Extra store was reiterated.

		 Parking problems on Portishead Road and Swainson Road would be investigated, with a view to double yellow lines being installed as part of a future scheme. The 20mh zone near the school in Gypsy Lane needed enhanced enforcement and an assessment of the suitability of a traffic light controlled crossing rather than the existing zebra crossing, or a tabled crossing had been requested. A 20mph zone had been brought in at Barkby Thorpe Road. A family cycling festival had recently been undertaken on leave leaken Bark. A good 			
		undertaken on Jesse Jackson Park. A good attendance had led to many cycles being security marked.			
		 Improved signage to prevent HGVs turning into Gypsy Lane from Victoria Park Road had been installed. Problems persisted with HGVs parking in residential areas, particularly at Portishead Road and Swainson Road. 			
		 White line markings to prevent parking in front of gates were ineffective and problems with accessing garages and properties were reported. It was confirmed that the lines were installed to indicate that access was required and could be enforced by the Police. 			
18.	CITY WARDEN UPDATE	As a City Warden was unable to attend the meeting, no update was given.			
19.	WARD COMMUNITY BUDGET	The Community Engagement Officer reported that three applications had been received and approved by the Ward Councillors, all for £500 under the fast track process.			
		The funding had been approved for the following organisations and events:			
		Falcons Primary SchoolHighfields RangersBlack History Month			
		In noting the successful bids comment was made that the funding should benefit the residents of the Troon Ward, and joint bids across other Wards were recognised. The remaining balance was confirmed as £15,820 and applications for funding were encouraged.			

20.	ANY OTHER BUSINESS	Information was circulated concerning the Community Advice and Law Centre in respect of immigration advice.
21.	CLOSE OF MEETING	The meeting closed at 7.40 pm.